
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Headteacher: Anna Jones                      Deputy Headteacher: Sally Mohamed  
 

  

Shamblehurst Primary School, Wildern Lane, Hedge End, 
Southampton, Hampshire SO30 4EJ 

Telephone: (01489) 782342 
 

Email: adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk 
Website: www.shamblehurst.co.uk 

Issue Number – 8 

Friday 30th June 2023  

Sports Days:  

KS2 - Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and  
Year 6 - Wednesday 12th July 2023 

KS1 - Year R, Year 1 and Year 2 - 
Thursday 13th July 2023 

Parents are invited to watch the 
races during the afternoon, 1:00pm. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Last Day of Term - Friday 21st July 2023  
School finishes at 1:15pm  
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With three weeks to go before the summer holidays, school is at its busiest. We hope to get new 
classes out to parents and children this week. We have some new members of staff who will be joining 

us next Tuesday for transition for current Year R to 3, and next Thursday for current Year 4. 
 

Whilst it is exciting that we have new staff joining us, we are also saying goodbye to some colleagues. 
Miss Pepper, will be learning to embark on her Masters degree.  Mrs Walford is also leaving us and 

embarking on a career with children's services. Miss Bernice, will be leaving us from her HLTA role, as 
she hopes to start her teaching career locally. We welcome, Mr Lewis, class teacher in Year 6, Mr 

Walsh, class teacher in Year 6, Miss Jones, class teacher in Year 1, Mr Firth, class teacher in Year 5 and 
Mrs K Banks and Miss L Blightman, class teachers as a job share in Year 4. 

 
On top of transition, we have our Music performance next week. Mrs Jackson has worked alongside the 

peripatetic team of teachers, our singing club choir and Year 3 recorders to put on an amazing 
performance next Monday. 

 
Sports Days are next Wednesday for Key Stage 2 and next Thursday for Key Stage 1 - fingers crossed for 

a dry forecast. Parents are invited in from 1pm. More details to follow. 
 

Year 6 children are busy rehearsing for their end of year performances - before then, we are giving 
them a day off to enjoy Paultons Park. Year 6 children also have their party to look forward.  

 
Reports are due to go out on Monday 17th July. These reports will include SATS results for Key Stage 2, 

Phonic results for Year 1 and some Year 2 children and multiplication check results of Year 4. 
 

Phew....... and on top of that the children are still working immensely hard and producing some 
outstanding work - I have loved seeing Year 2's Picasso's this week, Year 5 Flood Land books and Year 

4's Dance, supported by Wildern. 
 

I have to finish with mentioning our amazing football team - who played at Elland Road at the 
beginning of June. The girls were absolutely brilliant, in terms of their behaviour and attitude, acting as 

great role models for other children in our school. It was most definitely a proud head teacher 
moment. 

 

 

 

   

 
 
 

 
Very best wishes,  

 

Mrs Jones      
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Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 2nd June 2023   

Lemur Class – Maizie   
Toucan Class – Poppy  
Lion Class – Elsie-May  
Giraffe Class – Hollie  
Seahorse Class – Finn  

Caterpillar Class – Amelie  
Gecko Class – Yaroslav  

Koala Class – Talia  
Otter Class – Elsie  

Panther Class – Eva  
Tiger Class – Jess  

Bushbaby Class – Chanan  
 Wolf Class – Jamie  

 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 19th May 2023   

Lemur Class – Evelyn  
Lion Class – Mason  

Giraffe Class – Charlotte  
Seahorse Class – Sophia  

Gecko Class – Jacen and Olivia  
Koala Class – Evie and George  

Otter Class – Lee and Mya  
Panther Class – Sydney  

Tiger Class – Tobias  
Bushbaby Class – Seth  
 Wolf Class – Amelia  

 
 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 23rd June 2023   

Lemur Class – Arlo  
Toucan Class – Freddie 

Lion Class – Evelyn  
Giraffe Class – Felix  

Seahorse Class – Adelaide  
Caterpillar Class – Oswald  

Gecko Class – Leiya  
Koala Class – Bowen  
Otter Class – Megan  

Panther Class – Eleanor and Erica  
Tiger Class – Natalie and Riley  

Bushbaby Class – Zoe  
 Wolf Class – Georgia  

 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 16th June 2023   

Lemur Class – Marley  
Toucan Class – Ben  
Lion Class – Albie  

Giraffe Class – Jacob  
Seahorse Class – Olly  

Caterpillar Class – Rylan  
Gecko Class – Thomas  

Koala Class – Nevaeh and Claudia  
Bushbaby Class – Kila and Rebecca  

 Wolf Class – Leah and Olivia  

 
 

School will finish at 
1:15pm on  

Friday 21st July 
2023  

(last day of term).  



 

 

  

On Tuesday 13th June, Year 1 went on a trip to Marwell Zoo. The purpose of the trip was to 
think further about our enquiry question ‘Should Zoos Exist?’  We spent the day enjoying the 

zoo and seeing lots of different animals including mammals, birds, fish, reptiles and 
amphibians… the animal classification groups we have been learning about in school. Toucan 
Class got to see the meerkats up close which was the animal they have been learning about 

in school. For Lemur Class, it was the beautiful okapi and we were so lucky with a really close 
up view.  

We talked about the animal enclosures and whether we felt they were providing enough 
space, shelter, shade and things to do for the animals. All of the children and staff has a 

brilliant, albeit slightly hot day!  They were so well behaved, respecting the environment and 
the animals. 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
  

Total Balances Outstanding  
(29th June 2023)  

Seahorse Class £55.90 

Caterpillar Class £15.00 

Gecko Class £3.60 

Koala Class £21.60 

Otter Class £24.35  

Tiger Class £10.55 

Panther Class £32.55 

Bushbaby Class £40.75 

Wolf Class £117.50  

Total £321.00 

We are looking for the following donations for our school outdoor library 
- a clean guinea pig/ rabbit hutch to paint and transform into storage for 

books or something similar 
- - plants for our pots,  

- waterproof bean bags  
- wind chimes  

- garden decorations  
- small garden ornaments  

 

During the warmer weather, please ensure 
that your child brings a water bottle with 

them to school. Please ensure this is clearly 
named.  

Please also ensure that sun cream is applied 
before children come to school.  

Lost Property  

Please ensure that you clearly name all of 
your children’s clothing.  

Please like and  
follow our  

Facebook page 
https://facebook.com/
shamblehurstprimary/  

 

School Dinners and Dinner Money  
= 

We shall be contacting parents, via text, email 
and phone to ensure all balances are cleared 

by the end of the academic year.  

We would like to remind you that school 
dinners must be paid for on the day of 

ordering, or in advance.  

£3.00 per day.  
Payments can be made either online, or via the 

office by cash or cheque (payable to HCC).  

There should be no outstanding balance on 
your child’s account. If an outstanding balance 
keeps occurring, these can be referred on to 

Hampshire County Council.  
If you think that you may be entitled to Free 

School Meals, you can check whether you are 
eligible here: 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants 

https://facebook.com/shamblehurstprimary/
https://facebook.com/shamblehurstprimary/
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Scholastic Book Fair will be at 
Shamblehurst from 

Wednesday 12th July - 
Monday 17th July 2023.  

They will be available during 
the day on our Sports Days   

 
 

 



  

Year R had their first school trip yesterday at The New Forest Wildlife Park on Thursday 1th 
June 2023! Lots of animals were seen - deers, foxes, otters and even some owls! The weather 

was lovely and the children enjoyed exploring the wildlife park.   

 



  

Roll up Roll up all fans of Sport’s Day. The Key Stage Two members of 
Pupil Voice are going to be running a stall in the afternoon of the Year R 

and Key Stage One Sport’s Day. 
They are keen to try and raise some money for lunchtime equipment 
that can be used outside by all year groups. For example, they would 

like to ask Mr Marshal to make a doodle board and then buy some 
chalks. 

With this in mind, we are asking all parents, if they are able, to provide 
nut free cakes or biscuits (shop bought or homemade). 

We will be providing fruit and gluten free/vegetarian options, so that 
there will also be fruit and some gluten free/vegetarian cakes for the 

children that might want those. Everything will be 50p. 
We realise that times are tough at the moment but hope that you will 

be able to help your children’s voice at school with this venture. 
Thanking you in advance Mrs Chandler 

 

Library Books  

Please ensure that all school 
library books are returned to the 
library by Friday 7th July 2023, to 
enable us to complete our stock 

checks.  



 

Congratulations to our girls’ football team! 
They competed at the National Primary Stars final at Elland Road Stadium, Leeds. 

They beat Wolves 3-0, Drew 1-1 vs Watford, beat Plymouth 3-0 and lost 1-0 
against Wigan. 

They came 2nd in their group  
The girls were amazing!! 

Shamblehurst are very proud of you today and for everything you’ve achieved to 

reach this tournament! Well done!  

 



 

On Friday 14th July 2023 we will be having a non-uniform day.  

In return, we are asking for a food donation to help towards the Hedge End Food Bank.  

The Hedge End Food Bank has kindly requested that they need the following items urgently:  

 
- Tinned chilli beans 

- Tinned custard 
- Tinned cream rice 

- Tinned fruit 
- Pasta Sauce 
- Tinned meat 

- Jam 
- Baked beans 

- UHT Milk 
 

Of course, the Hedge End Food Bank would be grateful for any food donation - every little 
helps!  

 
- tinned pies/ meat     - toothpaste  
- tinned soup                                     - deodorant                                                        
- pasta sauce                        - coffee 
- curry sauce     - tea                                                      
- tinned veg                                                     - washing up liquid                                         
- tinned sweetcorn/ tomatoes                 - toilet rolls                   
- rice pudding     - tins of chocolate/ sweets                         
- jam/ marmalade                       - tinned fruit                        
- soap                       - etc  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 

  

Some 
amazing 
Picasso 

work 
created by 
Jasper in 
Year 2!  

 



 


